

DUNNINGTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Pear Tree Lane Dunnington York YO19 5QG Tel 01904 552910

dunnington.primary@york.gov.uk www.dunningtonprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Caroline Hancy head.dunningtonprimary@york.gov.uk

1st April 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

School Lunches

Please see below the options for school lunches for the week commencing 4th April 2022:

Week commencing 4 th April 2022			
Day	Main Course		Dessert (also daily choice of fruit or yoghurt)
Monday	Option 1	Pasta Bolognaise	Fruity jam roly poly & custard
	Option 2	Cheese & onion quiche	
Tuesday	Option 1	Minced beef & dumplings with mash	Date & oat square
	Option 2	Roasted vegetable pasta	
Wednesday	Option 1	Roast pork with veg & roast potatoes	Chocolate sponge & custard
	Option 2	Cheese and tomato pizza	
Thursday	Option 1	Puff -topped chicken & leek pie	Fresh fruit salad
	Option 2	Jacket potato & beans	

Easter Services in Church- Thursday 7th April 2022

Just a little reminder that parents are welcome to join us for our Easter Services in St Nicholas Church. Our EYFS/ KS1 Service will begin at 10 am and our KS2 Service at 11 am. We look forward to welcoming you.

For your information: Though not compulsory, St Nicholas Church continue to encourage adults to wear a face covering if possible.

Updated Covid Guidance from 1st April 2022

The Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, Sajid Javid has set out the <u>next steps for living with</u> <u>COVID-19</u> in England which will take effect from Friday 1 April.

Updated guidance will advise:

- Adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature or feel
 unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well enough
 to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature
- Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend

- Adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days.
- Regular asymptomatic testing will no longer be recommended in any education or childcare setting, including in SEND, alternative provision and children's social care settings. Therefore, school settings will no longer be able to issue or order test kits for staff:

Boggle Hole Residential and SATs Meeting for Year 6 Parents

A meeting will take place on Monday 25th April 5pm-6pm in the school hall to discuss arrangements for KS2 Statutory Assessments and the residential visit to Boggle Hole. If you are unable to attend, please let Miss Dickenson know so that she can send out the relevant information.

Holiday Activity and Food

Young people in years reception – year 11 who are eligible for free school meals can access a range of fun, exciting and free activities during the Easter half term holidays. A free lunch will also be provided. Eligible families can find out more information at https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/young-people/haf.

Year 5 'Hot Chocolate Morning'

Next week Year 5 will be mixing and tasting some Maya hot chocolate recipes, as the final part of their topic 'The mysterious Maya'. We think it will be a fun (and possibly tasty) way to finish off our History lessons from this half term. We will of course ensure that all ingredients are nut free.

Kind regards,

Miss Dunn

Safeguarding- Five Minute Reads for Parents

Please find attached this week's 5-minute read 'Roblox Privacy and Safety Checklist'

With very best wishes,

Caroline Hancy

Attachments

Roblox Privacy and Safety Checklist